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DIARY DATES 
July 2021 

Sat 2nd Acey Squares: Coonawarra Winter Warmer — Cancelled 

Fri 8th Paddle Steamers: Cosy Up To Winter Night 

Sat 9th SASDS & SACA: Combined Dance 

Mon 11th Adelaide Outlaws: French Night 

Tue 12th Sunset Twirlers: Winter Wonderland/Waffles Night 

Fri 15th Scoot Back Squares: Closed Visiting Wild Frontier 

Fri 15th Wild Frontier: Bastille Day 

Tue 19th Sunset Twirlers: Japanese Ocean Day 

Thu 28th Sunset Twirlers: Plus Closed 

Thu 28th SASDS: Monthly Meeting 

Fri 29th Pine City Twirlers: Casserole Night 

August 2021 

Fri 5th Paddle Steamers: Blue Night 

Fri 12th Acey Squares: 16th Birthday Dance 

Sat 13th Acey Squares: 16th Birthday Dance 

Thu 18th Sunset Twirlers: Plus Closed 

Thu 18th SASDS: Monthly Meeting 

Fri 19th Wild Frontier: Celebration Night 

Thu 25th Sunset Twirlers: Plus Closed 

Thu 25th Yorke Promenaders: 7th Birthday Trail In Dance 

Fri 26th 
to 

SA State Convention: Wallaroo Town Hall, Wallaroo. SA 

Sun 28th All Clubs Closed For State Convention 

Tue 30th Kannella Squares: Closed 
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Hello Everyone,  

Sadly, we recently lost a dancer from Yorke Promenaders. She will be missed by 

all who knew her, she was a much loved larrikin. 

T & T Rounds 31st birthday was well attended and we had a rollicking good time, 

four of T & T Rounds members received gifts for ten years dancing, time does go 

fast when you are enjoying yourself. 

SASDS & SACA combined dance at Marion RSL Club on the 9th July will be a 

good show, I always have fun and enjoy the tucker. See you on the floor kicking 

up your heels. 

The Society is still looking for a round up editor if you are interested please let me 

know.  

The State Convention is nearly here in August that’s only next month, if you are 

going and haven’t booked yet would be best to hurry up and do so. Wallaroo and 

the surrounding area is very interesting if you are into history or you can just take 

it easy and enjoy yourself on the floor. 

Please don’t forget to book for Adelaide National for next year in April and the 

theme is Rock & Roll people. 

Thank you 

Murray Dempsey 

President SASDS 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  

DISCLAIMER: The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc. and the Editor DO NOT 

ACCEPT any responsibility for any goods or services advertised, or statements made, in 

this magazine.  

Murray Dempsey ,  President 
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FROM THE EDITORS DESK 
As Murray mentioned in his report the Society is still looking for a replacement 

Round Up Editor, with the upcoming  August 2022 edition to be my last. This        

position is one of the few that is home based. Here are some details on the role. 

• RU is produced every month except for  January (you get Christmas off). 

• Currently RU is created using Microsoft Publisher. 

• All material is supplied by regular contributors. 

• Circulation is 28 printed, 81 digital. 

• Time commitment is around 4 to 5 hours per month. 

• The role is no longer part of the formal SASDS committee, so no meeting     

attendance. 

• The deadline for finalising is a week before the monthly SASDS meeting to   

allow for printing. 

Providing Round Up to the Square Dance community is a highly satisfying role and 

represents a valuable way of giving back to the Square Dance community.  

Cheers 

Stephen 

STATE CONVENTION NEWS 
Hi All 

Warning! Only two months to go until our State Convention. Tickets are only 

$45.00 for members and $50.00 for non-members and still available through     

Trybooking or look for the form at your club.  

Another reminder, when booking for dinner please fill in your meal details and also 

indicate if you are coming for  the breakfast and the Sunday lunch, we need these 

details for catering purposes.  

Some good news, the Anglers Hotel/Motel has ten rooms available, if you would 

like to book into the hotel phone 8823 2545 and ask for Scotty 

There is still other accommodation around so you wont miss out, the Caravan 

Parks still have cabins available if you are looking for a cabin.  

Your 45th State Convention Convenor 

April Nicholls 

Mob: 0433 999 362 

Email: sasds.convention.committee@gmail.com   

https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=830939&
mailto:sasds.convention.committee@gmail.com?subject=2021%20State%20Convention%20query
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link 

  

http://www.adelaide2023.com/
http://www.facebook.com/adelaide2023/
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Hi everyone. In June we held our dinner dance with catering 

from Ivy’s kitchen. A full floor of dancers and a two course meal 

made for a delightful atmosphere. Learners and mainstream 

dancers alike all took part so thanks to all who joined us and 

made it a memorable evening. Take a look at the pictures. 

Coming up is our French Night on July 11th.  See if you can   

rustle up some blue, white & red colours and maybe a beret and 

scarf? Catering will be a nice mix of ham/cheese croissants     

provided by us and pancakes from Ivy’s Kitchen. A French atmosphere will be    

provided by music, decorations and your colourful outfits. C’est bon! If you would 

like croissants and/or pancakes, please book in with us (no deposit needed) so we 

can cater to the numbers. For those wishing to participate in the catered supper, 

the costs are $10 memb, or $12 non-memb (pre-booked, but payable at the door). 

Regular prices apply for  the dance only. Usual dance times apply, and the supper 

will be served around 9:15pm. Hope you can join us. 

Both our Learners and Plus learners groups are going well with good attendances 

and the joy of discovery.  

Graham and Dawn 

 

 
www.adelaideoutlaws.com 

https://www.facebook.com/squaredancingadelaide/
http://www.adelaideoutlaws.com
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A huge congratulations to Ken and Wendy on reaching 40th 

wedding anniversary recently. A lot of water has gone under 

the bridge during that time.  Best wishes for many more 

years to come.  

Our winter warmer dance at Coonawarra has been cancelled 

this year.  We will endeavor to try again next winter.  

Our club 16th birthday is approaching rapidly.  Registration is open.  See details 

with this edition. Looking forward to catching up with the many dancers we haven’t 

seen for a couple of years.  

Happy dancing.  Safe travels, keep warm.  

Chris and Allan 
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Hi Everyone, 

Winter is here but the numbers have not 

dropped that much yet, although Sheila and 

Nigel have headed off to the warmer weather 

in Queensland, likewise Brian and Dianne 

who left a month or so ago, but all will be back for the State Convention at Wallaroo 

in August, we hope they all have safe travels and will catch up then. 

Last year a set of dancers traveled to Nairne, we were invited by the niffy 50’s to 

put on a demonstration with John Casey our caller. Must have left a good             

impression as they invited us again to dance in July, See Karen for more details if 

you’d like to join in on the day. 

Happy birthday to Bev, Liz and Janet, hoping you all a wonderful day, and got    

thoroughly spoilt. 

Earlier in the month Trevor, one of our Square Dancers, made a video of the     

dancing and afterwards held a few interviews with various members to promote 

Square Dancing, we were able to acquire a copy of the whole movie, for the cost of 

a USB stick. Thank you Trevor. 

Not long to the State Convention at Wallaroo now, all is coming together, so don’t 

forget to book, or miss out on the early bird ticket. The bookings are also being 

made for the Adelaide National Convention in April next year at Parafield Gardens, 

so it’s a first of both events for me, and I admit am getting a tad excited now as they 

are both getting much closer. 

Stay safe, and keep on Dancing 

Linda W  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/343901843148341/
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It is pretty impressive & definitely shows initiative & dedica-

tion when the Secretary calls in to sort out a few matters. 

She was however travelling past after attending the dentist. 

You can just imagine the inaudible conversation with an 

amount of anaesthetic making her mouth immobile!!! 

Another club member has lost her adored pet recently. Pets really are missed 

when they pass away. 

Don has been officially re-inducted onto our committee. He has been a long stand-

ing member since the Club’s inception & has a wealth of knowledge & experience 

to bring to the table. 

With Ros calling we were waiting for her to re-organise the computer settings when 

she announced that it was crooked only to realize that she had John’s glasses on!!! 

One of our members has two options really. Firstly don’t walk around a caravan 

park in the dark without a torch and secondly learn how to roll when you unexpect-

antly fall over. This scenario then led to a discussion about using the torch on your 

iPhone. Someone stated that they didn’t have a torch on their phone. After finding 

this important function for her another member mentioned that she had the same 

phone but didn’t have a torch. Guess what!! We solved her problem, too.   

Penny & Gail attended a full day St John’s First Aid Course, recently. The 64 multi-

ple choice questions with only two attempts to receive your certificate were like 

‘brain drain’ with pressure. What a coincidence when the following Friday, we as 

First Aiders had to apply two bandaids to a dancer who was bleeding!!!!!  

 

Soup Night, once again, gave Penny the chance to Master Chef our donated cans 

of soup into a culinary concoction of tastiness.   

Gail  
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Planning is well under way for our 39th Birthday celebration from 

Friday 28th until Sunday 30th October. There will be visiting    

callers each night. See the registration and information form in 

this issue of Round Up. 

Our monthly social lunches have been well attended and we're 

looking forward to the Pie and Soup night. 

Happy birthday to Heather K. 

Happy twirling.                             

Linley. 

Hi all, well winter has certainly hit with a force - gusty, icy 

winds, rain & the occasional peep of sunshine. 

YP Promenaders, along with other groups, have been      

affected by Covid in one way or another, along with strains 

of colds and flu these has certainly depleted the attendance. Some dancers lucky 

enough to escape the viruses have gone North in hope of a little sunshine. We 

wish them safe travelling. 

Politics also interfered with some dance nights as the Kadina Hall was required for 

voting. I myself have had a total knee replacement and will be anxious to get back 

on the dance floor. Rae H. is also on the knee replacement list possibly at the end 

of June, while Roger C. has also had surgery on his knee. Wow what a crew ?! 

Let's hope you all stay safe & well.   Good dancing 

Promenaders Pen  

The latest issue of The Australian Square Dance 

Review is now available.  

This edition you will find lots of pictures from the 

62nd Australian National Square Dance         

Convention, held this April in the city of        

Goulburn. 

https://data.squaredanceaustralia.org/Data/Publications/Review/Review%202022/Review%2002%202022.pdf
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On June 5th we celebrated our 31st Birthday, where every member 

of SARDA currently dancing attended, Four  dancers received their 

10 year award, a lovely cased blue inscribed pen. They were Karen 

and Murray. Jim and Angie We had five Cuers on the day. We have 

welcomed, from Sydney, Terry Lee into our throng. There was plenty 

of dancing from phase 2 up to a phase 6 in all different rhythms. We 

also had our usual Lucky Spots, Numbers and Monte- Carlo. Then came the lovely  

early tea spread. Many thanks to Shirley, Les, Anne and Terry for helping with the 

Cueing and Monica, Susan and Terri for all their help.  

The following weekend was the Victorian festival with six from our club attending. 

I’m sure it was a great success. My travelling days are now over unfortunately. I 

have had so many, many years of National conventions and Festivals, and I have 

so  many great memories, and I must admit I do miss them. But I will travel to   

Wallaroo, my daughter lives there, in August for our State Convention and to 

Blackwood for our Festival. So I must hurry and find THE piece of music to       

Choreograph probably my last dance. [Who knows]   

There was some sad news this weekend of the passing of Mavis Schartz, who 

some of the past Round and Square Callers and dancers may remember, at the 

grand old age of 99 years.         

So all for now 

Regards Thelma 

Not much to report this month we have just had our usual 

dances. Some of our learners are away at the moment, we 

hope they are having safe travels.  

We send our best wishes for a speedy recovery to Blyth Mann 

after his recent operation. His brother, Sinclair, is one of our 

Learners.  

Our next theme night, Pyjama Night, should be fun. There will be a special prize 

for the best nightcap. 

Keep Covid free and happy dancing.   

Pat  https://wildfrontiersquaredance.com/blog/  

https://wildfrontiersquaredance.com/blog/
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Country Square Dance Diary: 

Mon Pine City Twirlers 

Weekly 7:30 pm 

Records 

Trevor Raftery  

Anglican Hall 

Bay Rd, Mt Gambier 

Mainstream  

8725 7524 

Tue Yorke 

Promenaders 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Peter Scott Kadina Town Hall 

51 Taylor St, Kadina  

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0419 864748  

Fri Pine City Twirlers 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Records 

Trevor Raftery  

Anglican Hall 

Bay Rd, Mt Gambier 

Learners/

Mainstream  

0438 420 615  

Fri Acey Squares 

Weekly 7:30pm 

CD’s 

Alan & Chris 

Hall 

Lutheran Church Hall 

Magarey Cres, 

Naracoorte 

Mainstream 

0417 820 134  

0410 057 955   

Fri Paddle Steamers 

Weekly 7pm 

Guest Callers  Carrickalinga House, 

17 Torrens Road, 

Victor Harbor 

Mainstream 

8552 3879 

Metropolitan Round Dance Diary: 

Sun T&T Rounds 
Weekly 12 - 2pm 
2 .30– 4.30pm 

Thelma McCue 
Phase 2 to 4 
Phase 4 to 6 
Learners 

Chandelier Ballroom 
Cassie St, Collinswood 

8261 8128 

Sun Sunset Twirlers 

Weekly 7pm 

Les and Anne 
Tulloch  

Cooinda N/hood 
Centre, cnr Diagonal 
and Sturt Roads (Behind 
Marion Council Offices)  

Phase 2 to 4 
0484233826 

We
d 

Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 7 pm 

Les and Anne 
Tulloch  

Cooinda N/hood 
Centre, cnr Diagonal 
and Sturt Roads (Behind 
Marion Council Offices)  

Phase 4+ to 
6 
0484233826 

Fri T&T Rounds 
Weekly 1.30 — 
4pm 

Thelma McCue 
Phase 4 to 5 

Chandelier Ballroom 
Cassie St, Collinswood 

8261 8128 
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Metropolitan Square Dance Diary: 

Mon Adelaide Outlaws 
Weekly 8pm 

Graham  
Elliott 

West Croydon & Kilkenny 

RSL, 19 Rosetta St, West 

Croydon. 

Mainstream 
8353 1749 

Tue Kannella Squares 
Weekly 6pm C Level 
7pm A Level  
8pm Plus               

Jeff  
Seidel 

Morialta Uniting Church 
26 Chapel St, Magill 

C’s, A’s & 
Plus 
8263 5023 

Tue Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 7pm 
Plus Learners 9pm 

Les  
Tulloch 

Arts Centre 
22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Mainstream 
0484 233 826 

Wed Adelaide Outlaws 
Closed 2nd Wed of 
month 

Graham 
Elliott 

Kilburn Community Centre 

Le Hunte St, Kilburn 

Plus 
8353 1749 
 

Wed Diggers Two 
Weekly 7.30pm 

Peter 
Scott 

ROAB Hall, 30 Orange 
Ave, Salisbury 

Learners 
0419 864 748  

Thu Diggers Delights 
Weekly 10am 

Peter 
Scott 

Salisbury RSL, 19 Park Tce, 
Salisbury 

Mainstream 
0419 864 748  

Thu Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 8pm 
Closed last Thursday 
of month  

Les  
Tulloch 

Arts Centre 
22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Plus 
0484 233 826 

Fri Wild Frontier 
Weekly 7.30pm 
 

Jeff  
Seidel 

Morialta Uniting Church 
26 Chapel St, Magill 

Mainstream 
8263 5023 

Fri Scoot Back Squares 
Weekly 7:00pm 

Ian 
Rutter 

Evanston Gardens Com-
munity Centre, 
65 Angle Vale Rd,  
Evanston Gardens 

Mainstream 
Gill Arthur 
0408 964 466 

Aust National Square Dance Convention Board member: Graham Elliott  

Australian National Square Dance Society Delegate:  Murray Dempsey 

National Bodies 

Australian Callers Federation: 

State Coordinator : Les Tulloch  Board Member: Graham Elliott 

South Australian Callers Association: 

President Jeff Seidel Secretary/Treasurer Les Tulloch 
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Contact Us 

Postal Correspondence to: SASDS Secretary, 38 Morgan Road, Ironbank, 

SA 5153 

Articles for Round Up: Roundupeditor@squaredancingsa.com  

Committee & Club Representatives 

Adelaide Outlaws Tracy Baker  tracybaker176@gmail.com  

Kannella Squares Jeff Seidel 040 7428 679 jeff.seidel@bigpond.com 

Paddlesteamer 

Squares 

Penny   

Collingwood 

 pcollingwood1 

@bigpond.com 

Scoot Back Squares Mervin Hier 040 7718 267  

Wild Frontier Jeff Seidel 040 7428 679 jeff.seidel@bigpond.com 

Yorke Promenaders Scotty Scott 041 9864 748  sscotty500@gmail.com  

SACA Les Tulloch 048 4233 826 lest11@bigpond.com 

SARDA Shirley Bates 041 0645 892  shirley_b3@bigpond.com  

State Convention 

Convenor 

April Nicholls 043 3999 362 power6au@yahoo.com.au 

The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc.  

Executive Committee 

President Murray Dempsey 0468560782 President@squaredancingsa.com  

Vice President Graham  Burgan 0427973226 VicePresident 

@squaredancingsa.com 

Secretary Anne Tulloch Secretary 

@squaredancingsa.com 

Membership  Karen Dempsey  MembershipSecretary 

Treasurer Bev Burgan 0417209872  Treasurer@squaredancingsa.com  

Publicity  

Officer 

Vacant   PublicityOfficer 

@squaredancingsa.com  

Round Up  

Editor 

Stephen Janes 0410009382 Roundupeditor 

@squaredancingsa.com  

mailto:sscotty500@gmail.com

